

Term 3, Week 1 Newsletter

Message from the Principal

Kia Ora and welcome back everyone!

We hope you all had a lovely two weeks break with your children and enjoyed the quality down time.

We have another busy term planned, so please ensure your children arrive at school on time. Our first bell rings at 8.55am and the final bell for the day is at 2.45pm. Children need to be collected on time.

Cohort Entry for New Entrants commences this Term. This means that all children who have turned five over the last few weeks start school today and the second cohort of children who turn five over the next five weeks will commence school in Week 6 (24/8)

Next Term there will again be two entry dates.

Children who turn five after 24/8 up until end of Term 3 will start on day one of Term 4 (12/10) and the second cohort will start wk 6 (16/11)

Please contact us if you would like more information on this.

Illness - With winter well underway now it is important to keep your children home if they show any signs of illness. If children have a tummy bug or are vomiting they must stay home for 48 hours after their last vomit to ensure they will not pass any bugs around.

Martin Genet

Principal

Attendance

We still have some students that have not yet returned to school and we realise that some families may have moved away.

If you know of anyone whose children will be attending new schools (have moved), can you please email us on admin@peterhead.school.nz

Uniform - School polo shirts have been discounted to **\$25** and are available at the school office.

House T Shirts



First orders have been placed, but we will put some late orders in before the end of this term.

Family Works Parenting Programmes Term 3 2020. Toolbox Parents Inc.

Date: 20 July, 2020



Building Awesome Whanau

This course is free for parents, caregivers, wider whanau & grandparents and great for relationships of all kinds.

Included with the course is a free book and certificate on completion of all 6 sessions.

The course is run by a trained facilitator that provides parents with strategies for parenting as a backbone parent coach.

Parenting 0-10 years

Parenting with Confidence 6 x 2 hour sessions.

Tues 18 Aug - 22 Sept 9:30 - 11:30

Thursday 20 August - 24 September - 5:45 - 7:45 Courses are free of charge but a *Koha* towards expenses is appreciated. Please note there is <u>No childcare</u> available.

Session oneSession two
Session three

Laying the foundation
Parents are the roof
The walls of the Whare

Session fourKeep it sweetSession fiveCool KoreroSession sixOutside the Whare

For further information contact Family Works Heretaunga House cnr Lyndon Road & Warren Street,

Hastings. Ph 8762156

Registration forms are available at the school office.



Chocolate Sales - (Urgent) Please keep selling Chocolates to help cover your child's camp fee and return all funds from sold

chocolates or any unsold chocolate to the school office as soon as possible.

Chocolates available at the school office if you would like to sell some more.

More information about the Seniors ski camp will be sent home this week.

Address/ Phone Details - If your contact details or address has changed please ensure you update these with the school office. It is important that we can contact you if your child falls ill or sustains an injury.

Chromebooks - Don't forget to return the Ministry of Education chromebooks back to the school office. As these are returned we can tick your family off the list.

Basketball - Basketball starts next week.

Keep an eye on our facebook page, the newsletter and the Basketball Hawkes Bay website to ensure your child turns up to their games at the correct time.

If you are unsure which team your child is in, there is a full list in the office.

Netball -

Wednesday 22 July

PH Steel vs Hastings Intermediate 4.35pm Ct 11 PH Magic vs Heretaunga Intermediate 3.40pm Ct 12

Thursday 23 July

PH Vipers vs St Matthews Magic 4.30pm at Peterhead School

Positive Behaviour for Learning

Kia ora koutou.

For the first two weeks back at school our PB4L focus is Believe It, Achieve It - Kia U, Kia Mau and our 3 Kete. These underpin our expectations at Peterhead.

You can help at home by asking your tamariki what they know about the 3 Kete.





Absences! Please help us to keep your tamariki safe!

For the safety and wellbeing of our tamariki it is important that you notify us before 9.30am every day that your child is away.

If your child does not arrive at school we will endeavour to ring, text or email you ASAP.

Our text line and email are available 24/7.

Please contact the school with the following details:

- Childs name
- 2. Room number
- 3. Reason for absence (if sick what is wrong with them)
- 4. Expected day/time of return (for tangi/sickness only)

Texting only - 022 1013913 any time

Please note we now only have the one number to text.

Email - absent@peterhead.school.nz any time

Phone - 8798 570 leave a message or speak with our lovely office ladies

Congratulations to our Kete Award winners this week...



Latrell McGregor





Dates To Remember

(Please check dates regularly as they may change

Term 3 Ends 25 September

Term 4 Begins 12 Oct HB Anniversary Day 23 October Labour Day 26 October Term 4 Ends 16 December